

Hazelden Betty Ford Graduate School of Addiction Studies

Graduate School of Addiction Studies

Welcome to the Hazelden Betty Ford Graduate School application.

The application process has two phases:

- 1. Complete this short application with basic information (less than 5 minutes).
- Create an account on our Applicant Portal to provide additional information, upload documents and submit your application.

You will be guided through the process by a series of on-screen messaging and email notifications sent to the email address you enter in this application.

To apply with the Hazelden Betty Ford Graduate School, you must have completed a Bachelor's Degree. The GRE is not required for admission. We recommend that you review our admission requirements (view here) before submitting your application.

Application Deadlines:

Master of Arts in Addiction Counseling: Advanced Practice:

- Fall 2023: August 11, 2023
- Winter 2024: December 14, 2023
- Summer 2024: April 11, 2024

Online Master of Arts in Addiction Counseling: Integrated Recovery for Co-Occurring Disorders:

- Fall 2023: July 13, 2023
- Winter 2024: November 10, 2023
- Summer 2024: March 14, 2024

If you have questions, please contact our admissions office:

- · Call: 1-855-587-6707
- · Click the following link to book an appointment
- Email: GraduateSchool@HazeldenBettyFord.edu

If you have already started an application, click here to access the application portal.

Click "Next" to begin the first phase of the application.

The Hazelden Betty Ford Graduate School of Addiction Studies programs are open to qualified applicants able to meet entrance requirements. The programs do not discriminate against applicants on the basis of race, creed, religion, age, color, sex, disability, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, national origin, ancestry, marital status, veterans' status, status with regard to public assistance, socioeconomic status, membership or activity in a local human rights commission, political belief or affiliation, or any other legally protected category. Completing this application does not mean assurance of admission. Questions regarding Title IX may be referred to the Title IX coordinator at KDoyle@hazeldenbettyford.edu or to the Office of Civil Rights at OCR@ed.gov.

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EDUCATOR

The Hazelden Betty Ford Graduate School of Addiction Studies is accredited by the Higher Learning Commission and is a member of the North Central Association of Colleges and Schools. http://www.ncahigherlearningcommission.org. Phone: 800-621-7440 or 312-263-0456.

Hazelden Betty Ford Graduate School of Addiction Studies is registered with the Minnesota Office of Higher Education pursuant to sections 136A.61 to 136A.71. Registration is not an endorsement of the institution. Credits earned at the institution may not transfer to all other institutions.

I understand and agree that any misrepresentation, mission or inaccuracy by me in this application can be sufficient cause for cancellation of this application and/or separation from a Graduate School program, if I am accepted.

I understand that licensing requirements vary from state to state. I have reviewed State Licensure for Counselors on the Hazelden Betty Ford Graduate School of Addiction Studies website. I understand that it is the student's responsibility to check licensing requirements in his/her respective state. (State Licensure for Counselors can be found at http://www.hazeldenbettyford.org/education/graduate-school-addiction-studies/about-us/licensure-state.)

I give Hazelden Betty Ford Graduate School of Addiction Studies the right to contact all references and to secure additional information about me, if program related, and to conduct all necessary background and other checks. I agree to provide authorizations and information necessary to enable Hazelden Betty Ford to obtain such information. I hereby release from liability Hazelden Betty Ford and its representatives for seeking such information and all other persons, corporations and organizations for furnishing such information.

Hazelden Betty Ford does not discriminate and no question on this application is used for the purpose of limiting or excluding any applicant on a basis prohibited by local, state or federal law.

The Hazelden Betty Ford Graduate School of Addiction Studies' annual security report is available to all prospective students. This report is required by federal law and contains policy statements and crime statistics for the school. The policy statements address the school's policies, procedures, and programs concerning safety and security. In addition, three years' worth of statistics are included for certain types of crimes that were reported to have occurred on campus, in or on off-campus buildings or property owned or controlled by the school, and on public property within or immediately adjacent to the campus. This report is available online at http://www.hazelden.org/web/public/security.page. You may also request a paper copy from the Admissions Office.